
DOCKETED

Docket Number: 06-AFC-09C

Project Title: Colusa Generating Station - Compliance

TN #: 201931

Document Title: Data Request Response re Trucking Water to the CGS

Description: N/A

Filer: Eric Veerkamp

Organization: Colusa Generating Station/Charles Price

Submitter Role: Applicant

Submission Date: 3/27/2014 4:11:33 PM

Docketed Date: 3/27/2014



From: Price, Charles [CRPF@pge.com] 

Sent: Thursday, March 27, 2014 3:45 PM 

To: Veerkamp, Eric@Energy 

Cc: Warner, Ed; Vann, Jason F.R. 

Subject: RE: Colusa (CGS) 06-AFC-9C), Petition to truck water to the 

site, Request for  

Information 

Attachments: CGS USFWS BO.pdf 

 

Eric, 

 

I have attached the Biological Opinion as you requested.  As for the 

number of trucks needed for an  

extremely hot day, we used the example in Section 4 of the Petition to 

Amend of 39 trucks for an  

extreme scenario.  The water trucking would be supplied by Lenehan Water 

Trucking a disabled  

veteran owned business located in Maxwell, CA approximately 10 miles 

south of the plant.  Please let  

me know if you need any further information. 

 

Thanks, 

 

Charles Price, PG&E 

Sr. Environmental Consultant 

Environmental Management Energy Supply 

Colusa Generating Station 

Internal: 8-334-9007 

External: 530-934-9007 

Cell: 530-601-1361 

 

From: Veerkamp, Eric@Energy [mailto:Eric.Veerkamp@energy.ca.gov]   

Sent: Thursday, March 27, 2014 12:22 PM  

To: Price, Charles; Warner, Ed  

Subject: Colusa (CGS) 06-AFC-9C), Peition to truck water to the site, 

Request for Information 

 

Charles/Ed, 

I have been requested to ask for the following information items to help 

staff complete their  

respective staff analyses for the request to truck water to the CGS. 

 

BIO: 

       Are you able to help obtain a copy of the Biological Opinion for 

the Colusa Generating Station  

from Rick Crowe? 

 

TRAFFIC AND TRANSPORTATION 

       How many trucks would be needed for summer delivery of water 

including an extremely hot  

day? 

 

Would the truck drivers be operational employees using rented trucks or 

would a water  



delivery service provider be hired? [I think the Final Decision requires 

that employees be  

drawn from the local labor pool.] 

 

I realize you are dealing with a lot of issues currently, but I am 

requesting a quick turnaround. If you  

can have this back to me by close of business today, that would be great, 

If you have it to me  

tomorrow or Tuesday at the latest (Monday is a holiday here), we can work 

with that too. 

 

Thanks very much. If you have any questions for me, don’t hesitate to 

contact me. 

 

P.S. Subsequent to our internal meeting this morning to discuss the 

concern about groundwater and  

the need for a groundwater supply analysis, I do not have a request for 

any additional information.  

Our staff has reached agreement that this issue does not warrant any 

further consideration. We can  

discuss this further when we speak on the phone later today or tomorrow. 

 

 

Eric W. Veerkamp, AICP 

Compliance Project Manager 

California Energy Commission 

1516 9th Street, MS 2000 

Sacramento, CA 95814 

916-654-4611 

Eric.Veerkamp@energy.ca.gov 

  

 

 

  

PG&E is committed to protecting our customers' privacy.   

To learn more, please visit 

http://www.pge.com/about/company/privacy/customer/ 
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